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REF​: CHURCHES FOR CHRIST 
 
To Whom It May Concern, 
The year 2020 has been an interesting year to say the least when it comes to evanglistic work. 
Despite all the challenges posed by the coronavirus pandemic, the church at Sipaba remained 
vigilant and faithful in the Lord.  

1. Growth 
We have been blessed to witness numerous baptisms at the Sipaba Church of Christ. This 
year alone we have seen 58 put on Christ in baptism. 

2. Leadership 
The church has also recently selected a church Secretary, Treasurer,  Vice Treasurer, as 
well as the M4C coordinators.  

3. Preachers  
Br. Sithole, one of the young men attending Sipaba, has gone to Bear Valley Bible 
Institute to train as a preacher. We are thankful for his willingness to go through this 
training, and he hopes to return and be a local preacher at Sipaba. Men in church have 
also been taught lessons on public speaking and sermon preparation. 

4. Church Stand  
The community has offered Sipaba Church of Christ a stand to build our structure. We 
are still waiting for the Gwanda District Council to come and approve the land in order to 
start building. We remain prayerful and hopeful as we wait.  

5. Future Plans 
We are looking forward to opening another congregation in Mbembesi along Harare road 
by the beginning of the year 2021. Please keep this future church plant in your prayers.  
 

We praise the Lord for the work which was done in the year 2020. We also thank you for your 
prayers and your support during lockdowns due to Covid-19. Continue praying for us as we are 
looking forward to opening a congregation at Mbembesi. May the Lord bless you. 
 
Khulekani and Nkosi 
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